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September 17, 2007 
 
Planning Commission         
City of Chesterfield 
690 Chesterfield Parkway West 
Chesterfield, MO 63017 
 
 
The Planning Commission agenda for September 24, 2007 will include the 
following item for your consideration: 
 
 
River Crossings Development:  A Partially Amended Site Development 
Concept Plan and Amended Conceptual Landscape Plan for 15.8 acre tracts of 
land zoned “PC” Planned Commercial District, located north of Chesterfield 
Airport Road and west of Boones Crossing.   
 

 

Dear Planning Commission: 
 
George Stock of Stock & Associates has submitted, on behalf of Bentley 
Holdings, L.L.C. an Amended Site Development Concept Plan and Amended 
Landscape Plan for the above referenced project. The Department of Planning 
and Public Works has reviewed this request and submits the following report.  
 

 

BACKGROUND 
The River Crossings Development was originally zoned “PC” Planned 
Commercial District by the City of Chesterfield in August 2001.  The governing 
ordinance for this site was amended in October 2002 to allow for changes to the 
sign package to be included in the Attachment A.  
 
The original Site Development Concept Plan for River Crossings was approved 
in December 2001.   The original plan for River Crossings Development included 
only 7 lots.  On these northern most lots (originally lots 6 and 7) there was 
depicted a Bentley of St. Louis which has been developed and an Extended Stay 
America Hotel which was not built.  In November 2003 an Amended Site 
Development Section Plan was approved for Lot 6 which replaced the proposed 
hotel with a single story furniture store.   
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Lamborghini of St. Louis recently submitted to the City a request for an ordinance 
amendment to allow for the development of 8 lots in River Crossings with 8 
buildings in lieu of 7 as permitted in the site specific ordinance.  That petition, 
P.Z. 21-2007 River Crossings Development was approved on September 5, 
2007.   
 
SUBMITTAL INFORMATION 

1. The request is for a Partially Amended Site Development Concept Plan to 
show eight (8) lots with eight (8) buildings instead of seven (7) lots with 
seven (7) buildings.  The lots being amended are the northernmost lots 
labeled on the plan as Lots 6, 7, and 8.  The remaining lots throughout the 
development are not being amended.   

 
2. The request also includes an Amended Conceptual Landscape Plan which 

depicts the landscaping along U.S. Highway 40 & 61.  The ordinance for 
this site requires specific plantings for this development along the 
highway.    An 11 x 17 of the Conceptual Landscape Plan, which adheres 
to the all the landscape requirements is included for your review.   

 
 
DEPARTMENTAL INPUT 
The submittal was reviewed and is in compliance with all City of Chesterfield 
ordinances. The Department of Planning and Public Works recommends 
approval of the Partially Amended Site Development Concept Plan and Amended 
Conceptual Landscape Plan.  
 
Respectfully submitted,     
 

 
 
Aimee E. Nassif 
Senior Planner of Zoning Administration     
Cc:  City Administrator 
 City Attorney 
 Director of Planning and Public Works 
 
Attachments: 
Partially Amended Site Development Concept Plan 
Amended Landscape Plan 
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